USATF – ADIRONDACK ASSOCIATION

JANUARY 15, 2002 MINUTES

Attending:
George Regan, Jim Bowles, Jim Connolly, Dan Bigelow, Jim Gilmer, Kathy Dynse and Ray Newkirk.

Executive Committee:

President – George Regan

· Thanks to Jim Bowles and Chris Rush for the memo to USATF putting us into compliance with Regulation 15 of the USATF guidelines.

· Convention went well – 2004 sites for Olympic trials were set.

Executive Vice-President – Ray Newkirk

· No Report.

Vice-President – No Report

Secretary – Dan Bigelow

· Minutes from November board meeting were reviewed and accepted.

Treasurer – No Report

Membership – Kevin Scheuer

· George passed around membership report to the board for their review.

Committee Reports:

Track & Field

· Recommendation by the board that we need more meets to help increase our number of officials.

· Increase the quality of Track & Field in the Association.

LDR

· Kingston Classic – April 21st.

· Kid’s Classic – April 20th.

· Discussion on where to start and finish the classic this year.

· Jim Gilmer will measure both courses.

· Still looking for corporate sponsorships for the Classic.

· Running of the Green is set for March 9 at 10 AM, Green Island. This is the Association 4-mile Championship.

· 5K Cross Country – discussion on having the Saratoga National Bank & Trust Cross Country Classic – October 20 – becoming our Association open Men’s & Women’s and Masters Men’s & Women’s championship.

· 8K Cross Country –Paul Turner will again direct our meet at Bethlehem.  This will be our association’s open Men’s & Women’s and Masters Men’s & Women’s 8k championship.
· A full slate of road championships are scheduled for the Association for 2002 – the schedule was passed around to the board.

Race Walking – Jim Gilmer

· Discussion at the convention about having a RW championship at Freihofer’s Run for Women turned into a reality as we were awarded the Regional RW Championship.

· The board had a lengthy discussion about the potential problems this would have with the Women’s 5K event.

Youth

· Possible dates for the Junior Olympic Cross Country and Track & Field Association Championships were presented to the board from a memo by Jim Egan.

· The JO XC Champs would be November 10 at Saratoga; and the Track & Field date was June 9 at Schuylerville.

· These were tabled until the next meeting while George will discuss them with Jim.

Officials – Jim Connolly

· Jim called Don Cramer and discussed the situation about increasing our officials membership base. Don noted that we need more meets to give the officials something to do and gain experience.

· The Association needs 50 new officials in 2002.

· The test is an open book test.

· Certification meeting to be held at Burnt Hills High School – January 30 at 6:30 PM.

· Discussion on having more meets to help the officials gain experience. George will approach Frank Myers about having our officials work at the Colonie meets this summer.

Calendar

· Ready to go to press. It will be out soon.

Meeting adjourned – next meeting March 19, 2002 – 7 PM.

